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Highways 
Nobody enjoys delays caused by roadworks. Humberston and in fact all of 
North East Lincolnshire have suffered delays because of recent roadworks. 
Despite meticulous planning, delays are inevitable with temporary traffic 
lights. A lot of the works are by utility companies who have a right to work 
on or near the highways. Ward Councillors do our very best to minimise 
the delays and, if possible, work with partners to phase the work and to 
improve the locations of the traffic lights etc. within Humberston when 
they occur. 
In Grimsby engineering works to 100-year-old Grade 11 listed structure, 
Corporation Road Bridge has resulted in a prolonged closure due to 
condition of the structure.  The A180 Bridges essential repair scheme is 
underway, with work currently ongoing to the Gilbey Road Bridge and 
Cleethorpes Road bridge. I am pleased to announce the contractor did 
organise drop in events, “Cuppa with the Contractors”. This was an 
opportunity to understand the urgency of the bridge repairs that have 
been required and the complexity of the work.  
Devolution 
Proposals for a devolution deal for Greater Lincolnshire have been 
approved by North East Lincolnshire, Lincolnshire and North Lincolnshire 
Councils. 
The proposals, which would secure new investment of at least £720m into 
Greater Lincolnshire over the next 30 years, were approved by North East 
Lincolnshire Council’s Cabinet before being discussed and voted for at a 
meeting of the full Council. 
Last year, an agreement was made between government and the three 
Lincolnshire lead authorities – Lincolnshire County Council, and North East 
Lincolnshire and North Lincolnshire unitary authorities – for extra powers 
and funding to be transferred from Westminster. 
Finally, your Ward Councillors are always available to respond to your 
issues. 
Cllr Hayden Dawkins  07910 000682 

Cllr Stan Shreeve             07702 343340 

Cllr Stephen Harness  07925 050706 
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As I write the ward Councillor Notes, the Ward Councillors are actively 

involved participating in the 2nd of May, North East Lincolnshire Council 

elections. The local council elections give the residents the ultimate 

opportunity to voice their opinion on our past performance and future 

ambitions for Humberston and New Waltham as well as those for North 

East Lincolnshire. Hopefully our hard work has been rewarded.  

Planning  

DM/1098/22/OUT Land south of Millenium Farm – Outline application to 

erect up to 80 dwellings to include public open space with green 

infrastructure and SUD's features, local area for play, landscaping and 

biodiversity enhancements with means of access to be considered – 

Refused by the NELC Planning Committee. Status Appeal in Progress Ref. 

No: AP/020/23.  

DM/0696/19FUL Land East of Midfield Road, Humberston, North East 
Lincolnshire. Erection of 225 dwellings with access off Midfield Road and 
Andrew Road with ancillary parking, garaging and associated 
infrastructure and widening of Andrew Road. Status: Appeal dismissed.  
DM/0068/22/OUT Land South of Church Lane, Humberston, North East 
Lincolnshire. Outline application to erect 93 dwellings with means of 
access to be considered (amended plans to include construction access off 
South Sea Lane).      Status: Appeal dismissed.  
 
DM/0568/23/OUT Land to The South of Church Lane, Humberston                         
Outline application with only means of access to be considered, (but not 
within the site) for the development of up to 26 dwellings and associated 
landscaping and infrastructure with access from Church Lane - Habitat 
Regulations Assessment October 2023 (additional information for HRA 
December 2023).                                                 
Status: Pending Consideration. 
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Welcome to the Summer 2024 Edition of the 

Humberston Village Newsletter. 

The Newsletters are all available via our website at 

www.humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

If you have an interesting article which you  think 

residents would like to see, please email them to us. 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

For events news etc. also see us on FB and Instagram 

Contents Index: 

Parish Council notes/information ………………………  4,5,6,7, 
Events     ……………………… 8,9, 10 & 11 
Your Village Councillors  ……………………… 12 & 13 
What’s On at the Halls?  …………………….. 14 & 15 
Wendover Paddock News  …………………….. 16 
Allotment News   …………………….. 17 
Cemetery News   ……………………… 18 
Advertisements   ……………………… Various pages 
Coastal Erosion Item   ……………………… 21 
Humberston Lions   ……………………… 22 
Humberston Happening  ……………………… 24, 25 
St Peters Church News  …………………….. 30, 31 
Policing Report and News  ………………………  34,35 
Fundraising event   ……………………… 36 
Brownies/Guides/Rainbows  ……………………… 37 
Ward Councillor Notes  ………………………. 38,39 
 

http://planninganddevelopment.nelincs.gov.uk/online-applications/appealDetails.do?previousCaseType=Application&keyVal=S4ZC94LJ00600&previousCaseNumber=DM%2F1098%2F22%2FOUT&activeTab=summary&previousKeyVal=RN59W5LJFLF00
http://planninganddevelopment.nelincs.gov.uk/online-applications/appealDetails.do?previousCaseType=Application&keyVal=S4ZC94LJ00600&previousCaseNumber=DM%2F1098%2F22%2FOUT&activeTab=summary&previousKeyVal=RN59W5LJFLF00
http://planninganddevelopment.nelincs.gov.uk/online-applications/appealDetails.do?previousCaseType=Application&keyVal=S4ZC94LJ00600&previousCaseNumber=DM%2F1098%2F22%2FOUT&activeTab=summary&previousKeyVal=RN59W5LJFLF00
http://planninganddevelopment.nelincs.gov.uk/online-applications/appealDetails.do?previousCaseType=Application&keyVal=S4ZC94LJ00600&previousCaseNumber=DM%2F1098%2F22%2FOUT&activeTab=summary&previousKeyVal=RN59W5LJFLF00
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HUMBERSTON VILLAGE COUNCIL— COUNCIL NOTES 

Meetings are held on the first Tuesday 

of each month and then a Planning 

Meeting on the 3rd Tuesday. If there 

are any applications to consider.  

Meetings are held in the Queen 

Elizabeth Hall and agendas are 

published 6 days before on our 

website. 

Highways/Footpaths/Traffic Issues 

Quarterly meeting held in May with 

NELC and ongoing items being actioned 

and Village walk around will be 

organised with NELC going forward. 

Planning 

The Village Council continues to receive 

consultation on many planning           

applications for Humberston and these 

are discussed at the Village Council 

main monthly meetings and also at an 

interim Planning Committee Meeting 

held     mid-way through the month. 

Residents are most welcome to attend 

and make the Village Council aware of 

any issues with planning.  All Planning 

Agendas and Minutes are all on the 

Village Council website. The 

minutes show the Village Council’s 

observations and comments on each 

application it considered. 

 

Wendover Paddock and Halls 

The Halls continue to be very busy and 

we have some new hirings with us as 

well as some of our regular hirings 

taking increased sessions. 

The Councll is  having acoustic boards 

fitted now in the Queen Elizabeth Hall 

to help improve the sound quality, 

especially at meetings etc.  The Council 

is also looking into the possibility of 

solar panels to offset its energy costs 

and both of these schemes are 

ongoing.  

The Council will also be providing a 

new piece of equipment within the 

Paddock this year and is just obtaining 

prices for doing so. 

Finance 

The Council is now in its audit period 
and has had its internal audit already 
completed and has now sent off all the 
necessary information to the external 
auditors.  All information is available on 
our website at: 

www.humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
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Rainbows, Brownies and Guides 

 

We welcome girls from the age of 4-7 into rainbows, brownies 7 -
10 and guides 10-14.  Adult leaders are very much needed to 
ensure the units survive.  We especially need adult’s volunteers 
for our younger aged groups.  Both girl and adult enquiries are 
welcome at www.girlguiding.ork.uk. You can register your 
interest and find out more about our organisation.  When you 
register your interest, you will enter your postcode so even if the 
nights in Humberston don’t fit there are other opportunities 
available.   If you would like to speak to a local leader, please call 
Theresa Barker on 01472 879928. 

 

 

 

WALK WELL GROUP 

We meet on a Thursday at The Gingerbread House at 
10am.  

Everyone is welcome and our walks are 
suited to all abilities, with the walks 
lasting 40 to 70 mins depending which 
group you  are with. 

Contact details are Kathy  

07594 435181 

http://www.girlguiding.ork.uk
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Village Council notes continued…. 

Land Management  

The Council continues to maintain its 
sites throughout the village. Cemetery 
Road has now been repaired by NELC.  
Tree works within the Cemetery are 
ongoing. 

Other Matters 

The Village Council has now completed 
the purchase of land from NELC for a 
further cemetery extension.  Works on 
the infrastructure of the new extension 
have already commenced and will be 
ongoing throughout the Summer 
months. 

Next Meetings 

Main meetings of the Council are  
being held on the first Tuesday of the 
month 

Next Scheduled Meetings are: 

Tuesday 4th June 2024 

Tuesday 2nd July 2024 

Tuesday 6th August 2024 

All meetings start at 7.15 pm and are 
held in the Queen Elizabeth Hall, 
Humberston (ie the new hall) 

 

There are also planning meetings held 
on the third Tuesday of each month if 

required and these agendas are also 
on the website as required. 

THE AGENDA FOR EACH MEETING IS 
PUBLISHED APPROXIMATELY ONE 
WEEK BEFORE AND IS ALWAYS 
AVAILABLE ON THE VILLAGE COUNCIL 
WEBSITE 

Residents and visitors are warmly    
welcomed at our meetings and there is 
a ‘public session’ held at the 
Chairman’s discretion, for members of 
the public to be able to speak on issues 
before the Council. 

Please check for planning meetings 
held on the third Tuesday of each 
month if required. 

 

Social Media Contact 

Please do not  book the Halls or make 
any cemetery enquiries or bookings 
through our FB page.  We use this as a 
message board only—please contact us 
directly if you want to book the Hall 
etc. or access any other services which 
the Village Council provides. 

Tel. 07494 577661 

Email—
clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

 

 

Check us out on Instagram at 

humberstonvillagecouncil—please follow our page for news items, stories, 

photos of what is going on in Humberston 
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HUMBERSTON VILLAGE COUNCIL 

Details for Council members are as follows— 

Chairman of the Village Council 

Cllr. Liz Shawhulme       eshawhulme@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07913-633167 
Vice-Chairman 

Cllr. Dennis Sharp  dsharp@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07704-048738 
 
Members 

Cllr. Mike Hodgins       mhodgins@humberstonvillagecouncil..com 
Tel: 01472-211656 
 
Cllr. Tracey Rudd       trudd@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07985-219501  
 
Cllr. Heidi Clark       hclark@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07837-507301 
 
Cllr. Jim Hudson       jhudson@humberstonvillagecouncil..com 
Tel: 07585-229064 
 
Cllr. Tracey Duff  tduff@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07850-212261 
 

Cllr. Mark Thompson mthompson@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

Tel: 07837-962109 

 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: Mrs. Kathy Peers Tel. 07494 577661 
Email: clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
 

Please contact the Clerk on the above 
number for all hall bookings, 
cemetery bookings and enquiries, 
allotment vacancies and general 
enquiries for Humberston Village 
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Police News continued….. 

 

How you can help  

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the 
importance of being in the right place, at the right time, for the right 
reasons to reassure the public, improve public confidence and 
reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area in which we all 
live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where 
they live so that we can deal with any issues and step up our 
patrols in the area.  

If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local 
community that should be given priority, please inform your local 
councillors or your Neighbourhood Policing Team.  

The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                                             
The named officers for the Humberston and New Waltham Ward 
are:                             PC 995 Dave Cave                                                                            
PCSO 7574 Morgan Corps                                                                                                       
PCSO 7582 Jenny Mckie                                                                                                        
They can be contacted via email on 
SPOCCommunitiesHumberston&NewWaltham@humberside.pnn.
police.uk  

  

    

   

mailto:SPOCCommunitiesHumberston&NewWaltham@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:SPOCCommunitiesHumberston&NewWaltham@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Local Community  

          News 
 

Humberston & New Waltham Ward Update May 2024 

 

Crime 

There were fifty eight reported crimes across the Humberston & New 
Waltham Ward for April. For Humberston these included:   

Residential Burglary:                                                                                                        
During the morning of 26th April, a caravan parked in the grounds of a 
property on Tetney Road was broken into. The caravan was searched, 
and possessions thrown outside.  

Commercial Burglary:                                                                                                         
During the early hours of 20th April, a male was seen to enter numbers 
into a keypad trying to access a premises on Humberston Avenue. He 
made off after being disturbed.                                                                                              
During the evening of 29th April, two males attempted to enter the 
Gingerbread House Tea Rooms on Church Lane. They tried door 
handles and climbed on a wheelie bin to access windows. They left the 
area after being disturbed.                                                                                                  

Criminal damage:                                                                                                             
Damage caused to a static caravan fixtures and fittings by an occupant  

Other crime include:                                                                                                         
Eleven assaults.                                                                                                                
Five shop thefts, four from Tesco, one from Spar.                                                                  
Three reports of harassment.                                                                                                 
One minor public order offence.                                                                                              

There have been five reports of ASB.                                                                                         
Illegal use of motorbikes on the beach, North Sea Lane and 
Humberston Avenue.                                                                                                           
A complaint of noise on Humberston Fitties.                                                                            
Youths causing issues on Glebe Road.                                                                                         
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VILLAGE COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN HOURS: 

The Clerk  to the Village Council is available once a week in person 

in the Office at Wendover Paddock Hall every Thursday afternoon 

from 2pm to 4pm. 

If you wish to speak to the Clerk or make a hall booking, have a 

cemetery or allotment enquiry, planning issue or just a general 

enquiry, do please call in in person on Thursday afternoons.  This is 

a regular open office slot every week to allow residents enhanced 

access to the Council services.  No appointment is necessary please 

just call in between 2pm and 4 pm. 

For the rest of the week, the Clerk will still work remotely and 

Mondays to Thursdays 9am to 4 pm the Clerk can be reached on 

the Office number 07494 577661 or on our email at 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

Next Edition of the Newsletter 

Autumn 2024 

Articles, adverts etc. for the next edition must be with us 

by  

FRIDAY 2nd August 2024 

and no later please 

Send to ‘clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com’ 

For any advertising queries please email    

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
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EVENTS NEWS 

33 
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 Summer Clubs 2024 !! 

We will be running our popular Summer Clubs in 

Wendover Paddock again this year. 

 Friday mornings in Wendover Paddock 

• Friday 2nd August 

 Andy Carr Entertainment—lots of noise and fun 

• Friday 9th August 

 Nunny’s Farm coming to us with all of the animals 

 to pet, feed etc. 

• Friday 16th August 

 LC Fitness Entertainment—fun, games, dancing 

• Friday 23rd August 

 Holiday Craft Club—create and cultivate—bound to 

       get messy! 

These will be free sessions for local children—age range  

5 to 11—no need to book in, just come along. 

Children under 8 years of age must be accompanied by 
an adult. 

If any adults wish to stay and help they will be welcomed!    
There will be free drink and snack for all those attending. 
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SUMMER EVENT 2024 !! 

       Saturday 6th July 2024 

           Wendover Paddock  -  2 to 5 pm 

* BAR AND PIMMS TENT 

* SUPER BOUNCY SLIDE 

 * FOOD TRUCKS 

                        * ENTERTAINMENT 

GAMES AND PRIZES FOR THE YOUNGSTERS 

ENTERTAINMENT IN THE MARQUEE FROM LOCAL 

BAND ‘CYMBALISM 

VILLAGE SHOW 

 
Come along, bring the 

family and have a fun 

afternoon in the Pad-

dock with us. 

Free entry to the 

event 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
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30th June.           5th S after Trinity.            11.00      Morning Prayer 

7th July.               6th S after Trinity             11.00.     Morning Prayer 

 11th July.           Pop-in.                               10-12.     Tea/coffee & chat 

14th July.             7th S after Trinity.            11.00.     Communion 

21st July.             8th S after Trinity.            11.00.    Morning Prayer 

28th July.             9th S after Trinity.            11.00.     

We will be holding probably three Uniform swap days during July.  

There will be items of uniform for all Humberston schools.  Please 

help us to be environmentally friendly and recycle all we can.  

Dates will be on  Facebook or our Noticeboard. 

Alternative Friday mornings is Michael Taylor’s Art Class. Please 

contact Michael if you would like to join.  You will be made very 

welcome.  Telephone 01472 873200. 

 

Please follow St Peter’s on Facebook  

HTTPS://www.facebook.com/StPetersChurchHumberston                

Please contact any of the following if you require any information 

about St Peter’s Church 

Sue Sinclair          Church Warden.                            07708974390 

Theresa Barker    Church Warden/Treasurer.        07855912492 

Lesley Howard    Secretary.                                        07904983738.         

  May God Bless you and everyone you love and care for.                      

With  all our Best Wishes 

HTTPS://www.facebook.com/StPetersChurchHumberston
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St.Peter’s Parish Church, Humberston 

Greetings from St Peter’s Church 

We hope you all had a lovely Easter.  The Church looked beautiful 

on Easter Sunday with all the flowers and the Easter Garden.  The 

Service was very well attended and is an important time in the 

Christian Year.  We will have had Ascension Day by the time the 

magazine is out and the next important event is Pentecost. 

Here is a passage from Acts 2  14:17  “But Peter, standing with the 

eleven lifted up his voice and addressed them, “Men of Judea and 

all who dwell in Jerusalem, let this be known to you, and give ear to 

my words.  For these men are not drunk, as you would suppose, 

since it is only the third hour of the day; but this is what was spoken 

by the prophet Joel: ‘And in the last days it shall be, God declares, 

that I will pour out my Spirit upon all flesh, and your sons and your 

daughters shall prophesy, and your young men shall see visions, and 

your old men shall dream dreams; “ 

Services for May, June & July 

19th May.           Day of Pentecost.            11.00.    Communion 

26th May.           Trinity Sunday.                 11.00.    Communion 

2nd June.            1st S. after Trinity              11.00.    Morning  Prayer 

9th June.             2nd S after Trinity.             11.00.    Communion 

13th June.           Pop-in                                 10-12  Tea/coffee & Chat 

16th June.           3rd S after Trinity.              11.00.    Morning Prayer 

23rd June.           4th S after Trinity.              11.00.    Communion 
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VILLAGE SHOW ENTRIES AND CATEGORIES: 

SATURDAY 6TH JULY 2024  

Adult Show Entries: 

A HOMEMADE CAKE 

A TEXTILE CRAFT ITEM 

A PAINTING 

A JAR OF PRESERVE 

A FLORAL ARRANGEMENT (no larger than 16 inches) 

 

Childrens Show Entries: 

FACE ON A PLATE MADE OF FOOD 

A GARDEN IN A SEED TRAY 

A CRAFT ITEM 

A TRAYBAKE 

 

Entries on the day please between 2 pm and 3.00 pm 

Judging will take place at around 4 pm and winners presentations 

made.  To enter please bring your entry and we will take your name 

and contact details. 

Entries to the Show are Free !! 
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KNOW YOUR VILLAGE COUNCILLORS ! 

Councillor Tracey Duff 

 Hi, I’m Tracey Duff, one of your local Village 

Councillors, this is my second time around on the 

Village Council, I left for a while to pursue other 

things but enjoyed being part of the council and 

doing good things for our village, hence the return.  

I am Grimsby born and bred, attended Western School and moved to 

Humberston in the year 2000. I am married and have 3 sons and 2 

stepdaughters all have grown and flown the nest and they have given us 

12 grandchildren. We also have 2 cats Harry and Merlin.I have had a 

diverse job life including factory, retail, driving, child support in schools, 

Health Care Assistant at a doctors surgery and Cleethorpes Beach 

Safety.  Volunteering: apart from the Council I once took on the role of 

Sports Presenter on our local Channel 7, I’ve also Dressed as Dr Who 

and taken a class at St Joseph’s Catholic School, for 6 weeks, reading, 

making models, drawing and building through play all about the sci fi 

hero Doctor Who.  

I have been involved in many sports over the years including running, 

netball, football, badminton and pool. I have committed myself to 

fundraising every month for different charities this year by either 

walking, dancing, running or cycling so far raising money and awareness 

for MND, Mind, Scope, Prostrate Cancer and Guide Dogs, May is 50k for 

MS.  My hobbies are knitting, Line Dancing, watching sport, playing 

dominoes and I go to a camera club of which I am part of the video 

section where we make films. I enjoy writing poetry and have recently 

taken up drawing, I am also a Christian Spiritualist and attend regular 

services at Cleethorpes Christian Spiritualist Church and on our 

wonderful Zoom.  
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DOG FOULING - 

Please pick up after your pooch—we are seeing more and 

more dog fouling throughout the Village—please pick it 

up and either put it in a public litter bin (yes you can put it 

in a waste bin) or take it home and put it in your wheelie 

bin.  Thank You! 
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ADVERTISING WITH US: 

We take all sorts of adverts from all sorts of companies—if you 

would like to see your advert dropped through around 3,500 

letterboxes in the Humberston area by our own in-house 

distribution team, then contact us to discuss your requirements.   

07494 577661 or email clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
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Ever Thought about being a Parish Councillor? 

Ever wondered what your Village  Council 

actually does? 

The Village Council still has some casual vacancies to fill and 

would love to hear from you if you might be interested in joining.  

Have you ever thought about making a difference to where you 

live?  The Village Council is consulted on its opinion on all 

planning  applications for the village of Humberston, and those on 

its boundary.  It is also involved in traffic and highways issues 

within the Village, meeting regularly with NELC.  It also owns and 

manages quite a bit of land in the Village as well as running a 

large cemetery, over 80 allotments and its two community 

buildings. 

If you would like to get involved in decisions which affect the lives 

of people in Humberston, then get in touch with us, or simply 

come along and sit through a Village Council meeting to see what 

it is we do and then take it from there. 

For an informal chat please contact one of the Council members 

(the details are on page 7) or contact the Clerk for further 

information. 

We hope to see you at a future meeting! 

VILLAGE COUNCIL VACANCIES 
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What’s on at the Halls? 

The following are the regular classes taking place in either the 

Wendover Hall or the Queen Elizabeth II Hall.  For further 

information please either pop along to the class and speak to the 

organiser or call us on 07494 577661 

Mondays 

Wendover Preschool   all day Wendover Hall 

Ashlie Cait Dance School  evening in Wendover Hall 

Zumba  9.30—10.30 am  Queen Elizabeth Halll 

Bingo (fortnightly) afternoon   “ 

Guides 6.30 to 8.30 pm   “ 

Tuesdays 

Wendover Preschool   all day Wendover Hall 

Carpet Bowling Club    evening in Wendover Hall 

Pilates 10 –11 and 11-12  Queen Elizabeth Hall 

LC Fitness Children’s Class 5 to 6 pm “ 

Art Class 7 to 9 pm   Meeting room, Wendover Hall 

Village Council Meetings are also held on Tuesday evenings—the 

first and third Tuesdays of each month 

Wednesdays 

Wendover Preschool   all day Wendover Hall 

Ashlie Cait Dance School  evening in Wendover Hall 

27 
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TO HIRE EITHER OF THE 

HALLS IN HUMBERSTON, 

PLEASE CALL US ON 

  07494 577661 

OR EMAIL US AT  

clerk@humberstonvillage

council.com 

Preferential rates for 

Humberston residents! 
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Lullaby’s Baby Group 10.30-12.30  Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Ukulele Group 2 to 3 pm  Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Pilates 6 to 7 pm    Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Yoga with Mollie 7.30-8.30 pm Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Thursdays 

Wendover Preschool   all day Wendover Hall 

Humber Belles  7 to 9 pm  Wendover Hall 

Sound Therapy Session 11-12 Queen Elizabeth Hall (fortnightly) 

Yoga with Jan  1.30 to 3.00 pm Queen Elizabeth Hall 

LC Fitness Child’s Class 4.15-5.515 Queen Elizabeth Hall  

Yoga with Mollie 6 to 7 pm  Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Fridays 

Wendover Preschool   all day Wendover Hall 

Zumba 9.30 to 10.30 am  Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Rainbows/Brownies from 4.30 pm Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Saturdays 

Ashlie Cait Dance School  morning in Wendover Hall 

Afternoons and evenings both halls available for private hires 

 Sundays 

Both Halls available for private hires 
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WENDOVER PADDOCK 

The Paddock is open every day of the year apart from Christmas 

Day and although private hires can take place within the Halls, 

the Paddock itself cannot be hired and always remains open for 

use by the public. 

PARKING IN THE PADDOCK should only be for those 

actually using the Paddock area or one of the Halls.  

The Paddock car park is not for general use so do 

please try not to use the car park for funerals and 

weddings as it prevents others from accessing the 

Paddock. 

New Equipment! 

The ‘start’ station for the zip wire is now 

in place and should solve the mud issues 

we were getting. 

The Council will also be looking to put in 

another piece of equipment during 2024 

and is currently considering what piece of 

equipment to install. 

Dogs are NOT allowed 

in the Paddock area. 

Only assistance dogs 

may be present in the 

Paddock. 

This is for health and 

safety/hygiene reasons 

as children are using 

the paddock. 

25 
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HUMBERSTON HAPPENING NEWS 

The Humberston Happening’s LAST NIGHT OF THE PROMS 

Concert takes place this year on Saturday 23rd. November 2024. 

This fantastic concert has stood the test of time as it is now in it’s 

sixteenth year. It will be performed, as always, by the brilliant 

LINCOLNSHIRE HOSPITALS BAND with their Musical Director 

RICHARD JOYCE. Also appearing will be our superb guest 

vocalist, the one and only FELICITY TURNER. 

As in recent years the Concert will be themed. This year the Last 

Night of the Proms is “GOING TO THE MOVIES”, so prepare 

yourselves for a wonderful selection of music from films through 

the decades.   It will be held as usual in the welcoming Starlight 

Suite at the Cleethorpes Pearl (formerly The Beachcomber) 

Entertainment Centre, North Sea Lane, Humberston. The doors 

and bars will be open from 6 pm onwards and the music begins at 

7.30 pm.  

Tickets for this Concert are always in demand and the price 

remains at just £ 12. These are available now from: 

The Gingerbread House, Church Lane, Humberston 

Harriets Restaurant, High Street, Cleethorpes 

The Cleethorpes Pearl – Customer Service Office, Humberston 

Houghs Coaches, Middlethorpe Road, Cleethorpes 

By email to proms@humberstonhappening.com 

By phone to 01472 812543 (Trevor) or 01472 814147 (Enid) 

Please come along and join us for an enjoyable evening of 

magnificent music and pure traditional entertainment in a most 

convivial environment.  This popular musical extravaganza, with a 

rousing patriotic finale, is simply a joyous event which is 

guaranteed to gladden the heart. It is a great night out and what 

better way to brighten up a dull  November. So ………. 

REMEMBER, REMEMBER – THE “PROMS” IN NOVEMBER 
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HUMBERSTON ALLOTMENT NEWS 

We are now into the growing season so the allotments 

will start to flourish under the (hopefully!) warmer 

weather.  We will be running our annual allotment 

competition again and any allotment holders wanting 

to ‘opt in’ to the competition should let us know 

before we do the judging around July time. 

We have also provided a skip as per last year over a 

weekend and this was used by tenants to clear any 

rubbish etc.   

So if you would like to be considered for an allotment 

then make sure you put your name on our list, then 

when vacancies occur we go through the list (in date 

order) to allocate those vacant plots. 

Anyone wanting to go on our waiting list for an 

allotment should ring the Clerk to the Council on 

07494 577661 or email us at 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

mailto:proms@humberstonhappening.com
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CEMETERY NEWS 

The Village Council has now had its planning permission for the 

new cemetery extension granted and has also now completed the 

purchase of the land from NELC. 

The land is adjacent to the current cemetery and the plans will 

allow access from the current cemetery through to the new part, 

but there will not be a separate gated entrance to the front—the 

access will only be from the existing cemetery. 

Works are now underway to put in the infrastructure with 

landscaping taking place which has prepared and seeded the site 

and then fencing will go up around the perimeter with a hedge 

planted.  Once the hedge is established then the fencing will 

eventually be removed. 

The plans will also incorporate a large structure at the centre with 

seating which will form the basis of a memorial garden where 

memorial plaques will be able to be purchased to remember loved 

ones who are not actually interred within the Cemetery.  Further 

details on this will follow later in the year when we have finished 

most of our infrastructure. 

Works will be ongoing through the Summer and into the Autumn 

and as soon as it is appropriate to do so, the new part of the 

Cemetery will be brought into service. 

Anyone wishing to purchase a plot at the Cemetery, whether a 

Humberston resident or not, should contact the Clerk. 
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Welcome to Bentley’s and 
Vintage Lincs 

Wilton Road  

( next door to Screwfix) Dn36 4AW 

Opening hours Tuesday to Saturday 9 till 4 

 

Bentley’s serves home baked Scones and cakes, a selection of 
sandwiches , toasties ,paninis , plus Daily specials including an 
English Breakfast. We also serve Afternoon Tea.We have a large 
selection of Vintage Cordials from Mr Fitzpatrick and freshly 
ground coffee from Exchange Coffee. We are also licensed to 
serve Alcoholic beverages. 

Vintage Lincs is a Haven of quirky Vintage and Antique items. We 
have over 25 Traders who offer suger bowls to wardrobes with 
reasonable and fair prices. 

We also offer off street free parking. We thank you for your cus-
tom and supporting Local Businesses. 

HUMBERSTON LITTER PICKER: 

Did you know that we have our own dedicated litter picker for 

Humberston Village?  They are employed by the Village Council 

directly and cover the whole village throughout the course of a 

month. So, if you know an area which needs a bit of attention 

with regard to litter—then let us know and we will get it done! 
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Did you know? 

If you have potholes, streetlight faults, road or path repairs to 

report—you can do it direct with NELC into their website re-

porting process. 

Go to www.nelincs.gov.uk and click on the Report It tab and 

there are various categories under which you can report things—

such as street cleaning, road repairs etc. 

You get a reference number and feedback on your issue. 
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Coastal Erosion Local Heroes 

The early April full moon was accompanied by higher than usu-
al Spring Tides and strong winds.  The aftermath of which saw 
the sand dunes at the Humberston Fitties badly damaged.  

Chestnut fencing was dislodged and an area of sand washed 
away leaving a drop of several feet onto the beach. On notifying 
NELC, as is usual, we were informed that owing to budget re-

strictions, the chestnut fencing would no longer be maintained 
or the dunes protected. However, the chestnut fencing and the 

metal bindings were strewn all over the beach posing a danger-
ous hazard for both humans and animals. It is with much grati-
tude that Frank Sparkes the ‘North Wall Cleaner’ headed South 

to the Fitties to start the clean up operation.  Frank, accompa-
nied by his helpers Owen and Richard and a group of Fitties 
loving volunteers cleared the broken fencing and reinstated 

some of it further back in order to try and protect the remaining 
dunes. Any remaining fencing was recycled.  This took three 

separate sessions and Frank is now an honorary member of 
the Fitties Wednesday Soup Club! Cleethorpes Beach Safety 
attended one session and were very accommodating in towing 

the ‘itchy groyne’ back to its rightful position where the ‘Fitties 
Blue Tits’ meet for their cold water dipping! Thank you to all 
who gave up their time to try and preserve our Fitties beach. 

 

 


